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Payne, Nancy

From: Rooney, John

Sent: Wednesday, February 20, 2019 3:33 PM
To: Weidner, Sandy; Folstrom, Bill

Cc: Payne, Nancy

Subject: RE: Brooker St.

Ald. Weidner/Bill:
Looking through the minutes:

In 1978, No parking was approved on the east side and 1-hour parking on the west side between 8A-4P on M thru F,
except holidays. This was in response to complaints employees and visitors to Lincoln Lutheran occupied the streets
which prohibited sweeping, plowing, and the occasion emergency vehicle from using the street.

In 2001, the alderman of the district asked to have the parking restrictions removed to free up parking for the residents.
Perhaps the use of Lincoln Lutheran changed at that time.

It appears that what is past is now prologue...

Unless | hear otherwise, I'll get this item on PW&SC as a DR from myself on behalf of the Alderman of 6th District for
consideration of No Parking Anytime on Brooker Street , west side, from Harriet Street to Prospect Street.

John C. Rooney, P.E.
City Engineer/Asst. Commissioner of Public Works

City of Racine

730 Washington Avenue, Room 304
Racine, Wi 53403

Direct (262) 636-9460

Mobile (262) 620-4615

Fax (262) 636-9545

Email john.rooney@cityofracine.org

From: Weidner, Sandy <Sandy.Weidner@cityofracine.org>
Sent: Wednesday, February 20, 2019 1:48 PM

To: Rooney, John <John.Rooney@cityofracine.org>

Cc: Folstrom, Bill <Bill.Folstrom@cityofracine.org>
Subject: Re: Brooker St.

Thank you both. | agree with Bill's recommendation.
Sent from my iPad

>On Feb 20, 2019, at 1:34 PM, Rooney, John <John.Rooney@cityofracine.org> wrote:
>



> Ald. Weidner/Bill:

>

> | checked the old card file municipal code entries. The attached weren't listed in the on-line muni-code or in our
ledger because the dates of action to delete pre-date both of these sources.

>

> At one time there was No Parking on the east side and 1-hour parking on the west side. I'll check the minutes to see
why it was installed and why it was removed, and will get back to both of you. After you have a chance to review what |
find, let me know if DPW still concurs with the recommendation below I'll get it on the next PW&SC.

>

> Thanks,

>

> John C. Rooney, P.E.

> City Engineer/Asst. Commissioner of Public Works

>

> City of Racine

> 730 Washington Avenue, Room 304

> Racine, W1 53403

> Direct (262) 636-9460

> Mobile (262) 620-4615

> Fax (262) 636-9545

> Email john.rooney@cityofracine.org

> From: Folstrom, Bill <Bill.Folstrom@cityofracine.org>

> Sent: Wednesday, February 20, 2019 11:23 AM

> To: Weidner, Sandy <Sandy.Weidner@cityofracine.org>; Rooney, John <John.Rooney@cityofracine.org>

> Subject: RE: Brooker st.

>

> John, Alderman Weidner,

> As per our conversation this morning | believe it would benefit our operation greatly if this one way street
(BrookerSt,) was restricted to parking on one side of the street only. | would recommend NO Parking Anytime be place
on the west side Brooker St. from Harriet St. to Prospect St. Any question please feel free to contact me.

>

> Thanks Bill

> From: Weidner, Sandy

> Sent: Wednesday, February 20,2019 11:12 AM

> To: Rooney, John <John.Rooney@cityofracine.org>

> Cc: Folstrom, Bill <Bill.Folstrom@cityofracine.org>

> Subject: Brooker st.

>

>

> Hi John,

>

> | received a call from Shane Lemke, 1114 Brooker Street yesterday. He said he has lived there all of his life and that
until a few years back when there had been street reconstruction, there had been parking on the east side of his street
only. There are no signs currently indicating that this is so. Could you see if there are any parking restrictions for
Brooker between Prospect St and Harriet? If not, would it be appropriate to request a no parking on this narrow, one
way street if not year round, at least from December through April?

>



> If you deem appropriate, please advise on if you would like me to submit a communication requesting the appropriate
parking restriction.

>

> Thanks so much.

>

> Sandy

>

> Sent from my iPad
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